ETRPC

Minutes for Friday, February 1, 2013
West Science 2803
Present:  Michael Kowalczyk (Computer Science); Kevin McDonough (AIS); Keith Ellis (Art and Design); Mark Flaherty (Music); Dave Donovan (Physics); Felicia Flack (IT); Chris Wagner (Help Desk); Jennifer Myers-Jezylo (Biology);  Matt Smock (IDT); Judy Puncochar (Education); Hugo Eyzaguirre (Economics); Tom Isaacson (CAPS); Mounia Ziat (Psychology); Eric Burdick (CLS); Jennifer Myers-Jezylo (Biology);
1. Approval of the Minutes
a. January 18 meeting minutes approved: moved by Donovan, seconded by Ziat
2. Chair

a. Nothing to report
3. Informational Technology

a. Nothing to report
4. Instructional Design and Technology 

a. Not much to report; Smock attending the Educause conference next week to give a poster presentation on the active learning classroom
5. Help Desk
a. Wagner brought up a Northwind article that mentioned the Wimax modem. Unfortunately, it is out of stock at Microrepair with no receiving date at this time.
6. Unfinished Business

a. Clickers – Information will be presented at the next meeting.  Kowalczyk asked us to get input from our colleagues if we prefer physical versus virtual clickers, whether Moodle integration is important, and open response or selected choices.  Myers-Jezylo reported a colleague is using I>clickers, but is having many problems and asked if he could come to the next meeting to discuss his issues.  Smock mentioned this is one of the reasons why ITD wants to come up with a more standard solution for campus so they can provide support to faculty. 
7. New business

a. ASL report – Puncochar reported that ASL courses need a designator so students can find academic service learning courses.  Faculty have to apply for an ACL designator every semester.  The ASL Committee is asking ETRPC to consider the idea of getting an icon on the mynmu Educat Request Form page that will allow faculty to easily request ASL designation for their course.  Flack suggested talking to the Register to see if they can do something that will allow ASL designations from previous semesters to carry through.  Donovan was concerned this approach allows a one-time approval, but not subsequent monitoring.  Donovan suggested putting an ASL request button on mynmu, rather than on the Educat Request Form because not everyone uses Educat.   Puncochar has two issues: one is to improve the submission process (make it quicker than emailing a form) and the other is to increase the visibility of the submission process.  Another issue is that students do not know about what ASL stands for.  
8. Good of the order 
Flaherty reported he got caught three times for “spamming” over semester break.  He wanted a repeat of the email spamming policy.  Wagner suggested the VPN could be left on the entire time, but Flaherty reported having some problems when leaving VPN on when on-campus.  Flaherty admitted that he forgot to log-on the VPN client before sending the messages.  Donovan suggested having something on the image that would monitor the network and when detecting a non –NMU network would ask if the user wished to turn on the VPN client. Wagner said that as far as he knows no changes have been made to the spamming policy since it was recorded in past ETRPC minutes.  Once your NMU account is locked, Wagner said you are required to come in with your ID to confirm your identity.  Donovan asked why each faculty can’t have some security questions in place of the picture ID. Wagner said it was discussed in the past, but was decided to not offer this feature.  
Meeting adjourned 11:43 am
Submitted by: Kevin McDonough
